CORPORATION OF THE TOWNSHIP OF JOHNSON

 Special Council Meeting
May 25, 2016
These minutes are comprised of resolutions and the Clerk’s interpretation of the meeting held on Wednesday May 25, 2016 at the Township of Johnson Community Centre, 1 Cameron Avenue, Desbarats.
Presided by:  

Mayor Ted Hicks
PRESENT:
Council:
Councillors – Marlee Hopkins, Jason Kern, Cameron Ross, Lorne Robinson
Staff:
Clerk – Ruth Kelso, Treasurer – Paula Spurway, CBO/By-Law Officer – Kevin Morris, Randy Spurway – Public Works Superintendent, Leah Senecal - Intern
A)  CALL TO ORDER:
Res: 105

Moved by:  L. Robinson

Seconded by: M. Hopkins
Be it resolved that the Council of the Township of Johnson open the meeting at 6:30 p.m.  Carried


     B)  CO
NFLICT OF INTEREST:  None Declared
Mayor Hicks acknowledged the attendance of Leah Senecal the Township Intern.  Thanked her for her past year of service.  Mentioned some of her accomplishments:  Organizing Community Day, Setting up the survey and results and assisting the office staff and Council pertaining to different issues and reports – she will be missed by all.

C)  NEW BUSINESS: 
1. 2016 Budget Deliberation:
· The Council was presented with a draft budget, which represents a 2.9% increase from 2015 and reflects all the sub budgets that were presented to Council previously.

· Councillor C. Ross – does not want the OCIF and AMO dollars used in the water and sewer budget.  There has been 28,000,000 increase in assessment over the last 9 years.  Expecting an increase in assessment in 2017.  Was hoping for a decrease in tax rate – need to look for reductions on expenses and reserves.
· The MPAC new numbers are coming out May 24th.
· Councillor L. Robinson – need to analyze.  Made a reduction of 5 to 7 % each year for the next 4 years.  Increase would be difficult in this economy.  Need to trim the fat.  Finds emails hard way to communicate.  I think we need more meetings, public does not have much input into budget.

· Councillor J. Kern – Have sent in my comments to the Treasurer on weekend.  Would like to see a 0% increase over last year’s rate.

· Councillor M. Hopkins – Gave the Treasurer input today.  Would be happy with 0% increase.  If we do not spend dollars on our infrastructure, it will cost a lot more in future.

· Treasurer – reviewed all department budgets to input the recommendations from Council.  Have brought the 2.9% budget down to 0% increase over last year with reductions.

· Mayor T Hicks – would like to see no increase from 2015 rates.  There are some road deficiencies that need to be addressed.

· Councillor C. Ross – Would like to see the 0% budget reduced by 2%.
· Treasurer – Some of the reductions from Staff and Council are as follows:  $1,000 for another survey, $2000 for a public meeting.

· Councillor L. Robinson – Do not replace outie at Puddingstone Park, remove other outies at other township parks.  Is there a law that every park needs an outhouse?

· Discussion on cost of Puddingstone Park proposed outie - $700.00 estimate, need to decommission old outie.  The existing one is a health issue now.

· Councillor C. Ross – We are paying the Rec coordinator $32,000.00 and Arena Manager $38,000.00 equaling $70,000.00, $81,000 with benefits, two positions could be joined to one position with a savings of $25,000, post the job at $40,000.00.  Recreation and Culture services are our highest costs.
· Councillor M. Hopkins – see the two positions overlap during hockey season, scheduling would be a problem.   Need to go to other municipalities to help subsidize our recreation/arena due to their use.

· Councillor M. Hopkins – agree with the replacement of the outie at Puddingstone Park. 
· Mayor Hicks, Councillors Ross, Kern agreed to replacement of outie in the budget.

· Councillor L. Robinson – We are paying for other municipalities recreation programs.  Need to pursue them and not just talk about.
· Mayor Hicks – attend other municipalities meetings as delegations with discussion on recreation programs and their assistance.

·  Councillor C. Ross – Sell the other buildings – just have one building holding emergency services, hall and better offices.  Cannot carry on with $100,000.00 cost.

· Removed budget items for arena – chairs and stove.

· Councillor L. Robinson – not realistic estimate for repairs to Gordon Lake Hall.  Should ask for more money from the Social Club.  
· PWS – part of the work has been donated, not sure what we will be dealing with under the ground.

· Mayor T. Hicks – we have made a commitment to the Social Club, we cannot renege on this. 

· Councillor C. Ross – Council made a decision – Commitment and should stick with it.

· Budget item removed – lawnmower.  PWS – recommendation that it should be replaced in 2012.

· Councillor L. Robinson – should contract out versus us doing the work.  Free up some employee’s.

· Included in budget – warranty costs grader and truck, should be lower dollars next year.

· Councillor C. Ross – does not think the capital request is high enough for the budget.

· Councillor M. Hopkins – explained the water by-law recently passed and the dollars expected.

· Councillor C. Ross – The schools should be paying $5,000.00 for the capital levy for the water system and other users should be increased.

· Councillor M. Hopkins – Will revisit this on the next review.

· Councillor C. Ross – Re:  OCIF - The majority of tax payers would want this funding spent on roads, not the users of the water system.
· Councillor M. Hopkins – both OCIF and AMO Funding may be used on the water and sewer system.

· Mayor T. Hicks – pointed out that many of the Hamlet (water & sewer users) do not use the roads outside of the Hamlet but are subsidizing the cost of this work.

· Councillor C. Ross – a 2% reduction is approximately $37,000.00.

· Treasurer – reminded Council that we are approximately half way through the year.  Reserves are used as leverage for funding opportunities.  No longer the one third requirement, may be up to 50% would be needed as the township share

· Councillor L. Robinson – should be more increases in the water system.

· Councillor L. Robinson – could the Farmers Market not purchase a refrigerator?

· Council budget reductions to reach the 2% reduction:  Asset Reserves - $10,000.00 from roads and $5,000.00 from Arena,  Funding OCIF - $10,000.00, Gravel – $5,000.00, Reserves - $10,000.00 Landfill Site, $1,000.00 Planning to equal a $37,000.00 reduction.

· Councillor M. Hopkins – at the recent FONOM conference they recommend not to go with a 0% increase.  
· Councillor M. Hopkins – would like to see new hall and rental rates to include clean up rates.
Res:  106

Moved by:  M. Hopkins

Seconded by:  C. Ross

Be it resolved that Council approves a 2% reduction in the 2015 residential tax rate for 2016.  Carried
D) NEXT SCHEDULED MEETINGs:  
1.  Regular Council Meeting:  Wednesday June 15, 2016 at 5:30 p.m.


E)  ADJOURNMENT:

Res:  107

Moved by:   J. Kern


Seconded by:  C. Ross
Be it resolved that the Council of the Township of Johnson adjourns this meeting at 8:45 p.m.  Carried
___________________


          __________________________

Date Adopted





Ted Hicks, Mayor
_________________________








Ruth Kelso, CAO/Clerk
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